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Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com 
Chancellor Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com  
Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 ja rodrig@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 209-3181(C)   

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 797-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

3 Year Trusee James Bowler* 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
    James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Joe Karlowitsch (562)243-8022(W) (562)825-9500(C) 

 Joe.karlowitsch@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#112 (206)950-3570 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

Brother William T. Torrescano     Marisa Paulo – Daniel Rozak’s Aunt 

Mrs. Esther Oliver – John Oliver’s Aunt     Elizabeth Rubio – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s  

Al Romero & Gary Berkheiser – John Oliver’s Friends 

 

 

Fred Navarro     Carlos Chavez PGK     Al Castellano (cancer)      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)     Jim Chavez 

Robert Escobar (recovering from heart attack)     Louie Chavez 

Bill Robertson (ill)     George Limar (parkinsons)     Carlos Chavez PGK 
 

 

Teresa (memory) – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Betty – Jim Chavez’ Wife 

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife          Homebound of St. Irenaeus 

Jim & Mimi DeRosa‘s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friends 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Aurelia Hains, Gary Woods, Vernon Woods -  Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Antonia Rodriguez – Jorge Rodriguez’ Mother (ill)     Gloria – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Wife           

Hugh Dunaway (cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Brother-in-Law 

Dennis Sill (cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Bother-in-Law      

Tom Gillman (recovering from a stroke), Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, 

Pat Daniels, David Larimore, Kathy Sellhausen (icu surgery – Family & Friends of John Oliver      

Iva (serious fall) & Denny Zeller – Neomi Serb’s Sister & Brother-in-Law 

Gordon Binder (cancer), Kiko Limon - Ken Peterson PGK Neighbor’s 

Jeff Galligos – Ken Peterson PGK’s Relative 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

  First and foremost, I want to thank you for all for electing me as your Grand Knight for 

another year. Thank you for all the trust, faith, and confidence in me for the Fraternal Year 2019-

2020. Please continue praying for me, that the Holy Spirit will guide me in leading our council. 

 Last year, we embraced the new Faith in Action Program. We as individuals grew in faith 

and we will continue growing, in this our journey. We will have several more programs planned in 

building our Faith, Family values, Community programs and Culture of Life. Please consider being a 

member of a committee, lead one of our programs. If we approach you for a job, pray over it, then 

decide. “Fear Not, for Nothing is Impossible with God”. 

 For our council to grow, we need everybody to personally invite relatives, friends and fellow 

parishioners to join the Knights of Columbus. Tell them about our charity works, the benefits of 

being a member, but specially our support of the church. 

 Welcome our new member Fr. Juvy Crisostomo, AM. He is a part of the Disciples of Mary 

priest, who help our church. Irv Cuevas completed his Knighthood (3rd) Degree, June 1, 2019 at the 

Holy Family Cathedral. Please extend you congratulations and welcome when you see them. For our 

bothers who are not 3rd Degree members, continue your journey to Formation (2nd Degree), then the 

Knighthood (3rd Degree). We will continue to publish the Degree Dates.     

Vivat Jesus, 

Grand Knight 

●●●●●●● ●●●●●●●
Brothers, 

 Recently one of our council brothers past away and we were informed by the family that 

they did not have the funds to handle his funeral costs. Brothers at our monthly meeting came up 

with $425.00 to help with the costs along with help from our church and assisted the family with the 

expenses for his funeral. 

 

 This is a good time to remind you of a small cost (voluntary) that was added to our annual 

dues and explain that it is for situations like this that it is intended to assist our brothers in need. If 

you need help check with our Grand Knight to see if your situation fits the need of this aid. 

 

Brother Bob Marsh 



 

 

  

 

 

             Freedom in the Spirit 
 

 When the Declaration of Independence was written the authors knew it would only work in a 

society that acknowledged God. “God has endowed all people with the right to life, liberty and the 

pursuit of happiness.” What has been lost over time is what was written in Galatians 5: 13-14. “You 

were called to be free but do not use freedom to indulge in the flesh, rather serve one another 

humbly in love. 14-“for the entire law is fulfilled in keeping the one commandment. Love your 

neighbor as yourself.” Also in II Corinthians 3:17 The Lord is Spirit and where the Spirit of the 

Lord is there is freedom.” The freedom of Spirit is there for everyone but it is not something you just 

acquire. It is a gift given by God 

. 

 We need to pray for our country. Pray that our people do not lose sight of the Spirit of God. 

Psalms 91:14 Out of my distress, I called out to the Lord. He answered and set me free. We need to 

pray that all people around the world will hear His voice, lesson for His message in the Spirit and 

realize He is our only hope of true freedom. Psalm 33:3 blessed is the nation whose God is the Lord.  
 

NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

                           

  

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 Happy New Fraternal Year!  As we start the new fraternal year we need to focus on who we 

are.  The Knights of Columbus is a Fraternity of Catholic men.  We must keep growing stronger by 

new members each year. Recruiting is every Knights job. 

  

 I encourage all of our members, old and new, to take some time to look over the calendar 

each month in our bulletin.  There are many events during the year and I hope you can find the time 

to come help us make them more and more successful than they’ve been in years past. 

 

 By the time you read this, Independence Day will probably have come and gone.  I know the 

patriotic spirit is strong in our Council, so I hope you enjoyed the day with friends and family.  It is 

important to remember the sacrifices that so many have made to protect our liberties. 

 

 Please try to attend our regular Business Meeting on July 17th in the Ed Building.  Doors 

will open at 6:30 PM, come early for a hot dog and meet your brother Knights. 
 

 

 

 
May God Bless  

George del Hierro 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight    

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Faith 
Family 

Community 
Life 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Jim Bowler     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PDD,DM     Jorge Rodriguez     Jerome Costa     Louis Bloch 

Bill Serb III PGK     Bob Marsh     Dante Garcia     Mario Santos     John Oliver     Michael Mercer 

Frank Faecke     Brian Cota     George Del Hierro     Daniel Rozak     Chris Nsor     Leo Fernandez 

Ken Peterson PGK     Richard Tkach     Horacio Castro     Lloyd Ferry     James Darensbourg 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 I want to congratulate our new Council Officers as they begin to guide our Council in this 

new Columbian year.  Please give our worthy Grand Knight, Rolly Arenz, and our worthy Deputy 

Grand Knight, Rick Tkach lots of support and assistance with our activities and programs this year as 

we further develop the Faith in Action program model. 

 

 Our Council Membership, as of June 1st, stands at 224, which is a gain of 11 this fraternal 

year. Total membership consists of 123 Associate Members, 94 Insurance Members, 6 Honorary 

Members, 36 Honorary Life Members, and 7 Inactive Members.  The bad news is we have 74 

members who still haven’t paid their 2019 dues. If you are having difficulty paying your dues, 

please contact me or Rolly Arenz, GK.  We now have an account funded by generous member 

donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members remain in good standing.  

 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

it often includes pictures from our recent Council events. The June Bulletin included pictures from 

our Mother’s Day Breakfast, Mother’s Day Flower Sales and the State Convention. 

 

 The name drawn for our June Good of the Order Drawing was Quirino Diacajo, who wasn’t 

present to win the $120.00.  In July, the pot for the drawing will return to $10.00.   

 

 I hope to see you all at our July 17th Business Meeting. 

 
 

 

Anthony Galvan 7/1 Mike Morris 7/6 Ron Ball 7/8 

Peter Le 7/11 Mark Mooney 7/13 Ken Peterson PGK 7/14 

Mario Bica 7/16 Rick Tkach 7/16 Jerome Costa 7/20 

Fr. Aaron Galvizo 7/21 Dennis J. Montoya 7/21 Patrick Kirby 7/22 

Walter Munoz 7/22 Robert Escobar 7/25 Leo Griego 7/29 

Ken Francis 7/30 Anthony Burkart 7/31 Joseph Choi 7/31 
     

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.co 

http://www.kofc8599.org/
mailto:mmercer38@gmail.co


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org  

 Click on: Newsletter  

 
 

 
  

 
 

3rd OFFICER MEETING – Rm 6 7:00pm 

4th “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

24th BUSINESS MEETING – Hall 7:30pm 

25th CHAPTER MEETING – St. Cecilia 7:30pm 

28th INSTALLATION AS PASTOR ST. IRENAEUS CHURCH  

                                                                          (Father Binh Nguyen)      9:45 Mass

13th ADORATION 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

14th OFFICER MEETING – Rm 6 7:00pm 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING – St. Cecilia 7:30pm 

28th BUSINESS MEETING – Hall 7:30pm 

 

  

                                                                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June Meeting 

                          $120.00 

Dr. Quirino Diacajo 

 

July Meeting = $10.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 

 

               

 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

God’s Grace 

 
 Trusting in God for everything we do is uppermost. Remember that God loves us despite our 

sins. Because God loves us so much that He gave His only son, Jesus Christ, to die on the cross for 

our sins and the salvation of our souls shows His sacrificial and unconditional love for us.  

  

 God should always be the center of whatever we do. Our thoughts, words, actions are to be 

guided by His love and grace. No matter the obstacles in our lives, tribulations, or adversities we 

may face, His grace never leaves us because He answers our prayers at the precise time. Once we put 

Him first, we need to remain hopeful and faithful waiting for God’s time.  Our Lord never fails. 

 

 To receive God’s Grace, we need to love God with all our heart, mind, and soul.  The more 

these graces are generously pass to others, the more blessings we receive. Almsgiving, forgiveness, 

love for one another, sharing our talents, and time are some ways to pass them on. 

 

 Here are some inspiring Catholic quotes to guide our daily living: 

“A humble soul does not trust itself, but places all its confidence in God.” St. Faustina 

Three times I begged the Lord about this, that it might leave me, but he said to me, "My grace is 

sufficient for you, for power is made perfect in weakness." 2 Corinthian 12: 8-9 

 

Remain Blessed. 

Chris Nsor 

 

 

Chancellor 

 

 

 



 

 

 

                                   

                    Organ Donation Conferences 

                                          “Life News” article 

 

 
 The topic of euthanasia by organ donation is regularly being discussed at organ donation 

conferences. During various meetings unexpectedly shifted to an emerging question of “death by 

donation” — in other words, ending a people’s lives with their informed consent by taking them to 

the operating room and, under general anesthesia, opening their chest and abdomen surgically while 

they are still alive to remove vital organs for transplantation into other people. 

 

 The big deal here is that death by donation would bypass the long-honored dead donor rule, 

which forbids removal of vital organs until the donor is declared dead. Death by donation would, at 

present, be considered homicide to end a life by taking organs. 

 

 An article in the National Post concerning the debate that has grown concerning euthanasia 

by organ donation. It is explained: Under this scenario, people granted an assisted death would, with 

their full knowledge and consent, be transported to an operating room, put to sleep under general 

anesthesia and their organs removed, including the heart and lungs. Death would follow removal of 

the beating heart. Under so-called “euthanasia by organ donation,” the act of organ donation itself — 

not a lethal injection or a doctor-prescribed, life-ending dose of barbiturates would be the mode of 

death. It was indicated organ donation after euthanasia has already occurred at least 30 times in 

Canada, since euthanasia was legalized. It was pointed out that the dead donor rule prevents 

euthanasia by organ donation. 

 

 An article published in the New England Journal of Medicine (NEJM) last September argues 

that eliminating the dead donor rule provides “benefits” by providing healthier organs for donation. 

Ian Ball, the lead author of the article explains the scenario. The dead donor rule isn’t a law, but 

more an “ethical convention,” said Ball. It’s being questioned more, especially in the advent of 

assisted dying. “Prior to MAID it was absolutely unacceptable for physicians to intentionally and 

directly cause the death of a patient,” he said. 

“The extreme perspective — and I’m not taking this, I’m not advocating for this and it’s certainly 

against current legislation, but some people do. In the case of MAID, why wouldn’t you go to the 

operating room, get a general anaesthetic and why couldn’t they retrieve your beating heart? Because 

that would provide your heart in the best possible condition to a recipient.” 

 

 

 

(Continued on Page 12) 
 

https://optn.transplant.hrsa.gov/governance/public-comment/ethical-considerations-of-imminent-death-donation/
https://www.jstor.org/stable/3527865
https://nationalpost.com/news/canada/euthanasia-by-organ-donation-should-we-allow-doctors-to-retrieve-peoples-organs-while-theyre-still-alive
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/30184447


 

 

 

 

Dear Brothers, 
 

 Thank you to our Brother Knights that helped our council grow in membership and with this 

new Columbian year upon us, your elected officers are going to need your help. How can you help, 

well by asking that Brother, Dad, Cousin, Brother-in-Law and Friend in joining our council.  One big 

thank you is to our Grand Knight Rolly Arenz, he was our councils biggest recruiter,  Now you too 

can do the same, all you have to do is ask that person you know to join us. With the new programs 

that were in place last Columbian year, there has to be a program that the new member would be 

interested in doing. 
 

 Membership is the life of a council and for it to be a success, it requires you to help it 

succeed, can we depend on you?  One thing that some Brother’s fail to do is to support that new 

member when he takes his Degrees. There is nothing worse than to have that candidate go take his 

Degree and be there by himself.  Also make sure he gets to the meetings, even if you have to pick 

him up and take him.  As the new membership chairman takes over, let’s help him in recruiting, and 

remember membership is everyone’s business.  Congratulations to all our newly elected officers.  

Have you recruited anyone? 
 

 Fraternally 

 

 

Bobby Velasquez, PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Outgoing Membership Director 

 

(Continued From Page 11) 

 When physicians are participating in a procedure designed to take a 

person’s life, will patients feel 100% certain that their physician is firmly on the side of healing? 

What message does it send about the value of every human life when physicians endorse the 

exchange of one life for another? What affect has it already had on physicians complicit in such 

death-causing procedures? 

 

The problem begins when society permits doctors, or others, to kill people. If euthanasia by 

organ donation becomes an accepted way to kill, then sadly, euthanasia will be promoted as a benefit 

to society creating another pressure to die. 

Note: Alex Schadenberg is the executive director of the Euthanasia Prevention Coalition and you 

can read his blog . 

https://www.epcc.ca/
https://alexschadenberg.blogspot.ca/


 

                                   

                                                                        
 

                                

 

                                
 

 This month of July, the Patriotic cornerstone of the Knights of Columbus comes to mind, 

especially on July 4th. God knows we need to return to the Founding Fathers' trust in God for our 

country! 

      

 My daily prayer is for the United States of America to lead the world back to respect for life 

from conception until natural death. I pray for good Christians to stand up and support brave men 

and women, especially those in difficult circumstances, who decide to keep and nurture their 

children. May we have blessed care givers for all our older brothers and sisters with challenges in 

their twilight years. My Dad, who followed his dad into the Knights of Columbus, was Mom's 24/7 

care giver, with my sister's support, for the last seven years of her life. She was progressively 

suffering from Dementia and Alzheimer's. He finally wore out and died of a massive heart attack at 

age 90. Pure Unconditional Love was his gift to her and to our family! 

 

 If we show that same Unconditional Love to our children no matter what they have done and 

listen to them, guided by the Holy Spirit's gift of Counsel, we'll win them back for Christ and for the 

good of our country. "With Man this is impossible, but with GOD All things are Possible" (Matthew 

19:26,) as I read on my coffee cup each morning. As Knights and Patriots, let us carry on with our 

Mission from God! 

 
  
Love and prayers,  

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

Frank Faecke (714) 768-2757(C) - Jim Bowler (714) 803-6119(C) 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 
 



 

 
  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Vacant   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales   

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman TBA 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Phone Committee Chairman   

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


